August 21, 2011

Lance Dutson, Director
The Maine Heritage Policy Center
Post Office Box 7829
Portland, Maine 04112

Dear Mr. Dutson.

On August 18, 2011 I attended MHPC's luncheon "In the Name of Liberty: Defending Your Rights to Private Property, Free Speech and Personal Freedom." I thank you for spending a little time with me and accepting my packet of information/documents/video for your center's review.

Government infringement of our liberty, property and free speech rights, as documented, has been ongoing for decades due to the lack of accountability in this state. The refusal of officials/law enforcement to act on such egregious violations of law, rights and civil liberties has resulted in the current "out of control" system that exists today. Talk with no action or accountability yields more of the same.

MHPC's presentation included voter fraud, elections and Maine's clean election law. I am enclosing documents which reveal my attempts in seeking an investigation into voter fraud. Attached, letters to Leanne Robbins, Asst. A.G., Julie Flynn, Deputy Secretary of State and recent correspondence to Charles Summers, Secretary of State. It should be more than disturbing to your members that Maine Clean Election taxpayer money paid for postage on first-class mailings of my campaign flyers which were **not delivered** by the Post Office, thus not received by the voters. I have the returned flyers in my possession.

Property rights is also one of MHPC's concerns. I am attaching a criminal complaint filed with Attorney General William Schneider. He will not take action on this criminal matter which indicates this is just another layer on the onion. Involved with this matter is the issue of HUD Federal Funding and the refusal of officials to respond to FOIA requests, a violation of state law. FOIAs, **attached.** I would sincerely appreciate MHPC's help and intervention in this matter.

Newly created laws/policies will not make change unless, and until, they are upheld. Misuse/abuse of taxpayer money in the funding of salaries of state employees/officials is equally, if not greater than, important as the implementing of new laws/policies. There are other serious issues of noncompliance within various state agencies, which I am sure that you are not aware of, as they are not made public and remain with those in the know.

I appreciate your consideration of my concerns and hope that MHPC can be instrumental in

rectifying the challenges facing Maine's people. I would welcome the opportunity to meet with you. Should you have further questions, please contact me.

Sincerely,

Dorothy Lafortune

P.O. Box 187

Biddeford, Maine 04005

Enc.(s)

√			
U.S. POSTAL SERVICE CERTIFICATE OF MAILING MAY BE USED FOR DOMESTIC AND INTERNATIONAL MAIL, DOES NOT PROVIDE FOR INSURANCE — POSTMASTER	;	215	
Received From:	1000	WITED STAT	
P.O. Bas 187		GE S	
Biddefard Maine 04005		7	
Same Muteon Director	4 13	9 AUG 039	
Main Heritage Policy Center		NT 11	
Partland, Maine 04112	-		
PS Form 3817, Mar. 1989	1		